
   

 

 

Republic of the Philippines 

Department of Education 

 

 

January 7, 2022 
DIVISION MEMORANDUM  
No. 011,              s. 2022 
 
SUSPENSION OF LIMITED FACE-TO-FACE CLASSES DUE TO ALERT LEVEL 3 

 
To:  OIC-Assistant Schools Division Superintendent  
 Chief Education Supervisors 
 Public Schools District Supervisors 
 Public School Principals 
 All Others Concerned  
 

1. This is to announce the suspension of the implementation of Batch 1 of limited 
face-to-face classes in SDO Bataan due to the classification of the Province of 
Bataan as under Alert Level 3 by the Inter-Agency Task Force for Emerging 
Infectious Diseases (IATF) from January 9-15, 2022.  
 

2. The conduct of limited face-to-face classes shall only commence upon the 
downgrading to Alert Level 2 as stipulated in the IATF guidelines.  
 

3. Schools are still expected to continue their preparations for the limited face-to-
face classes but with the highest levels of caution and observing all applicable 
protocols for the current alert level.  
 

4. Moreover, all schools and offices are reminded that under Alert Level 3, 
agencies and instrumentalities of the government shall remain fully operational 
and shall adhere to at least 60% onsite reporting.  
 

5. Immediate dissemination and strict compliance of this Memorandum is desired.  
 
 
 
 
 

ROLAND M. FRONDA, EdD, CESO VI 
Assistant Schools Division Superintendent 

Officer-in-Charge 
Office of the Schools Division Superintendent 
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